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Hi everyone 

 

Hope you all had a good Halloween. It’s Guy Fawkes tonight – everyone take care. 

 

This is the 4th newsletter to keep you all updated on progress with the new Nursery Extension at 

your school - Shawhead Primary School. The timber kit is now complete, all the structural steel is in 

place and the roof has been formed. Now we are tiling the roof, installing the roof lights, and 

working on the canopy. 

 

 

Some photos over the page showing the work that has been going on since the last newsletter. 

 

 



 

Roof Rafters                                                               Roof Rafters 

 

The Ridge (highest point of the roof)                   Roof Battens to take the roof tiles. 

 

 



 

 

Roof Tiles and Roof Lights 

 

Underneath the canopy 

 

 



The Next Stage 

The work taking place over the next 4 weeks will be internal, forming the rooms and insulating the 

building to keep you all warm. Brickwork will start to go up on the outside of the walls and the doors 

and windows will be put into place. 

 

 

 

Traffic on Site. 

As mentioned in all the previous newsletters, we’d like to thank everyone, children, parents and 

teachers, for keeping to the playground area and away from the building site. As well as workmen 

getting on with their jobs, excavators and dumpers moving around, we also have deliveries coming 

through the gates and it can be extremely dangerous.  

 

The Dangers of Building Sites. 

Since the last update, due to the ongoing problems with children causing damage to the site, we 

have installed CCTV cameras to the site compound to prevent any unauthorised access. These 

cameras are linked to a security hub and when anyone tries to enter the site the images are 

captured, and notification is sent to the police and security guards. The police already have several 

images of children and have been called out on a couple of occasions. After speaking to the local 

residents, we also know who some of the culprits are. Things seem to have improved, but we would 

ask all parents to be vigilant at this time of year as the temptation to light fires and set off fireworks 

could cause even more damage to the new extension. 

 

 

 

 

Thanks for your patience. 

WH Kirkwood Ltd.  


